U.S. Coast Guard Chief Petty Officers Association
Grand Haven Chapter
General Membership Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2016

1.  Meeting Called to Order at 1835 Hours.

	Members in Attendance:  BMC Karpin, HSC Girvin, BMC Fiore, YNCS Beggert, HCPO Niemiec, BMCS Olsen, BMC Thomas.

2.  Review of Meeting Minutes for April 2016, motioned by YNCS Beggert, motion passed without corrections.

3.  Treasurer Report:  HSC Girvin reported the general account balance as of May 6, 2016 is $11,410.79.   Motion to accept by BMC Fiore, report accepted.

4.  Communications:  

	A.   A thank you letter was received from Mrs. Barb Wexall appreciating the chapter’s participation at her husbands (Dave) celebration of life.

5.  Committee Reports

	A.  Community Service:  
		1. BMC Fiore reported the 41’er Field Day work plan was completed by four chapter members who were assisted by six Station Grand Haven shipmates.  A missed opportunity for those of us who did not attend.  Hope to get better chapter participation in future projects.
		2.  BMC Fiore also reported he was able to acquire the photos and story from the Grand Haven Tribune which covered the 41’er project and sent the info to HSCPO Scott for submission to The Chief magazine for publication.
3.  BMC Fiore reported the Escanaba Park project is on schedule, the stanchions are installed, old lifeline removed, city work crew is to prep wood for our project scheduled on July 15 - 16
		4. Burger Night:  Honorary Chief Niemiec reported we are scheduled for June 16, 2016. Set up starts at 1700 and serving 1800-2000. April’s burger night resulted in 183 plates served, $39.00 in tips were received for the CCCAF fund and 8 chapter coins were sold.  Wonderful chapter turnout!!!
	B.   Membership:  BMCM Miterko unable to attend, emailed prior to meeting.
	C.   Finance, Budget and Investments:  HSC Girvin reported coin/bottle opener order awaiting fulfillment. The cost is 8.00 each plus shipping, the resale cost will be $10.00 to chapter members and $15.00 to nonmembers.
	D.   Publication & Public Relations:  No Report. 
	E.   Standing Rules and Regulations:  Completed and posted on the website.
	F.   Fundraising:  Due to BMC Lalliers pending transfer, BMCS Olsen will fill the vacancy.
	G.   Activities:  BMC Thomas reported the first golf committee meeting was held on May 17th, the committee is preparing the sponsor list for solicitation, contacting the golf course to confirm date, and is looking forward to additional participation.  The budget was confirmed at $3000.00. MKCS Hiembuch was contacted by HCPO Niemiec and a great transfer of previous golf outing activity occurred.  The next golf committee meeting will be scheduled at the chief call / chapter meeting on June 16th.

6.  Old Business
	A.   Email list:  BMCS Stepien emailed he was unable to attend the meeting due to his work schedule, he also stated the “friends of” email list was being populated, although he only received six additional names.  Discussion was held by the members present, the email list for the chapter members should be verified against the membership list on a regular basis, quarterly was suggested, 
	B.   Web Site Status:  BMC Fiore reported the Go Daddy switch is a work in progress.
	C.  Coin and Shirt Sales:  Coin order has been received.  BMC Fiore is soliciting local venders for future shirt orders. The new coin design will be added for conformity.
D.  National By-Laws Change:  The minutes from our meeting on April 21st were revisited and the motion was tabled then.  No further action was discussed.

7.    New Business
	A.   Ramp Up For Festival:  Water tent sales and chapter cook out to be followed up on by the two newest members BMCS Oslen and BMC Thomas respectively.  Will have firm plan for June Meeting.  4th of July water sales was discussed and no action will be taken.
	B.  Raffle Ideas:  the membership discussed obtaining a lottery license from the state to allow raffling items to the public, this idea did not garner any momentum due to the cost of the license and collection of raffle items.  No further action needed.

8.  Good of the Order:

9.  50/50 Drawing resulted in $20.00 for the Chapter. 

10.   Moment of Silence was observed for those who have gone before us.

11.  Next Meeting:  Immediately following the 1400 Chiefs Call SFO Grand Haven, approximately 1500 hrs, June 16, 2016 at the Grand Haven American Legion.

12.  Meeting Adjourned.

Escanaba Memorial Update 

On 5 April a van driven by an elderly couple drove off the brick wall and drove thru the SW corner of the memorial. 4 stanchions were damaged, the stanchion brackets were flattened and twisted, and the lifeline, housing line & footrope were all parted. 

Tony has been in contact with Dan Vivian and a repair plan is in place. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chapter will remove the existing lines. Completed
The Jail swap crew will sand all the stanchions & remove all the existing varnish & stain.
The Chapter will stain & polyurethane the stations after prep is completed. Various dated TBD.
Master Chief Jones will fabricate 4 new stanchions. Completed
City Of GH will repair/replace stanchion brackets. Completed
Chapter/GH will install new Stanchions. Completed 
Chapter will install and splice new Lifelines. Scheduled work weekends, July 15-16


